
 
 

 

 
 
 

July 25, 2016 
  

 
Contact:   
Erin Mellon 
California Natural Resources Agency 
erin.mellon@resources.ca.gov, 650.793.3696 
  

  
State Water Resources Control Board  

Hearings on WaterFix Begin 
  

SACRAMENTO, Calif. – Tomorrow, the State Water Resources Control Board will begin public 
hearings on the Department of Water Resources’ (DWR) request to add three new points of 
diversion for California WaterFix. The opening three days of the hearings will likely begin with 
policy statements from the Natural Resources Agency and U.S. Department of the Interior 
followed by public comment.   

WHEN:  July 26, 2016, 9 AM 
WHERE:  EPA Building: 1001 I Street, Sacramento, second floor 
WHO:  John Laird, Secretary, California Natural Resources Agency  

 
*Contact Erin Mellon for interviews before or throughout the hearings at 650.793.3696* 

 
For regular updates on the hearings, follow the new California WaterFix blog. 

The questions before the Board, defined by the members themselves for Part I of the hearings, 
are narrow: Does the new point of diversion alter water flows or affect water quality such that 
there would be injury to any legal user of the water, and does the project in effect initiate a new 
water right? Part II of the hearing, expected to begin in early 2017, will address fish and wildlife, 
recreation, and other public trust issues. 

DWR has presented evidence showing that the proposed change will neither initiate a new 
water right nor injure any other legal user of water. DWR’s testimony regarding its petition for 
change to its water right permit is available here, and the petition for the new points of diversion 
can be found here. Key points include:  

• WaterFix would create more flexibility to better balance water quality and water supply 
(and fish protection which will be discussed in Part II). 

• DWR and the U.S. Bureau of Reclamation do not seek a new or expanded water right or 
any modifications to the water quality standards upstream or downstream of the 
proposed diversion points.   

mailto:Nancy.Vogel@resources.ca.gov
http://capitoltech.solutions/cwf/state-water-board/
http://www.waterboards.ca.gov/waterrights/water_issues/programs/bay_delta/california_waterfix/docs/cwfnotice_pet_hrg.pdf
http://cms.capitoltechsolutions.com/ClientData/CaliforniaWaterFix/uploads/CWF_ChangePetition_TOC_V21.pdf
http://www.waterboards.ca.gov/waterrights/water_issues/programs/bay_delta/california_waterfix/docs/ca_waterfix_petition.pdf


• DWR has a proven track record of meeting the Water Board’s Delta water quality 
standards and WaterFix would operate within the standards established by the Water 
Board. Meeting existing or future water quality standards would be easier with the 
flexibility provided by California WaterFix.  

• WaterFix will be operated in real-time. While modeling can perform an assessment of 
potential water operation effects, water project operators handle complex situations on a 
daily basis to stay in compliance with water quality standards. 

Part I of the hearings is expected to take several months.  

  
# # # 

  

California has been dealing with the effects of drought for five years. To learn about all the 
actions the State has taken to manage our water system and cope with the impacts of the 
drought, visit Drought.CA.Gov.  Every Californian should take steps to conserve water. Find out 
how at SaveOurWater.com. 
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